## HENDERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

**MEETING DATE:** February 1, 2010

**SUBJECT:** Update on Pending Issues

ATTACHMENTS: Yes

1. Letter from Noel Watts, President - Alliance Board of Directors

## **SUMMARY OF REQUEST:**

This is an effort to keep the lines of communication open. It allows commissioners and staff an opportunity to bring the full Board up to date on issues that occur between meetings. It is also a time for staff to ask for direction so that the County's public positions on current and upcoming issues can be developed. Individual Commissioners will also be given the opportunity to report on related committee work and assignments.

Topics for this meeting are as follows:

1) Alliance for Human Services – Bill Moyer

## **Alliance for Human Services**

Post Office Box 1970 Hendersonville, NC 28793

Phone (828) 693-4074

allianceforhuman@bellsouth.net

January 26, 2010

William L. Moyer, Chairman Henderson County Board of Commissioners

Subject: The Henderson County Alliance for Human Services (Alliance) Dissolution

Dear Chairman Moyer:

At our regularly scheduled meeting today, January 26, 2010, the Alliance's Board of Directors voted to proceed with its decision to dissolve effective February 28, 2010. This delayed dissolution date reflects the Alliance Board's desire to honor the Commissioners' request to delay the dissolution process and our perceived idea that it may be helpful to assist the Commissioners and County Staff with fiscal year 2010-2011 nonprofit human service agency funding requests. If this would be helpful we would be pleased to employ our well established agency application review and funding recommendation standards to this upcoming round of nonprofit funding requests.

I conclude by acknowledging, on behalf of the entire Alliance Board of Directors and the thousands of citizens of Henderson County who have and continue to greatly benefit from the County's generous support of human services, our heartfelt gratitude for more than 10 years of solid support. We wish the County and other key nonprofit leaders much success as you continue your work of making Henderson County a superb place to live and raise a family.

Please write me a note as soon as possible regarding our offer to assist with this year's funding request.

Sincerely,

Marfalall

Noel Watts, President of the Board of Directors

The Alliance for Human Services

cc: Alliance Board of Directors